BROWN HILL PROGRESS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING 
      Minutes Monday January 17th via ZOOM
  In Attendance; Brendan S, Sarah G Smith, Hazen C, Andrea P, Sherene M, John O’B, 
Bernie B. 
Apologies: Jason T, Andrew J, Brian G, Ron D, Phil K.
Meeting Opened at 7:10pm with acknowledgement of country from Sarah

Chairperson : Brendan

Thank you to Sarah for organizing Zoom meeting for us.

Previous Minutes:  Read and acceptance moved   Brendan     second  Hazen 
Business arising from previous minutes : None
Correspondence In: 
Minutes from Church Planning Meeting
Reply from Ben re improved spam filtration

John O’B working with children renewal.

Inquiry re Bev Duffin. 

Update from Adrian Fernon  Planning Consultant 
Bunnings invite re sausage sizzle in Feb 22

Invoice Sturm  for Webhosting first quarter of 2022

 Correspondance out 
November BHPA Meeting minutes

Thank you to Andrea and Bernie on behalf of Committee
Invites to Pre Xmas Dinner

Request to Ben Sturmfells for help limiting spam

Treasurer’s Report:   Ron is an apology, away on holidays. Catch up next month
Business arising from Correspondence and Treasurers Report: 
 Ben has worked on the Fastmail spam filters with a great improvement. Only 1-2 spam mail a day compared to 20-30. Thanks Ben

 Other Business:
Brendan – New development Finlay/Ryan St update. 
Developent with 15 blocks originally proposed , some blocks only 350sqm. After objections reduced to 11 with 4 blocks 535sqm. Local objectors want 10 blocks with size in the vicinity of 650-700sqm. They will now take to VCAT with a delay until at least June /July.

      Info on Uniting Church planning meeting on Dec 1. 

Aim was to attempt to get a couple of small community events back up and running.

Decided to work together on :

Sat Morning Men’s Breakfast at the church hall/kitchen. Need support and guestspeakers.
Run the Church Fair in April combined with an all of Brown Hill Garage Sale.

Meet again on Jan 19th to move forward on these decisions.
       Pre xmas dinner at Queens Head. 
11 people attended dinner with enormous meals served at the Queens Head. 

Sarah- Newsletter.- Aim to get a Newsletter out in earlyMarch. With raging Covid numbers it was decided  to reassess restrictions at Feb Meeting and decide then whether to print or post online the Newsletter.
  Sarah/Brendan will work on a form to register deliverers to keep them covered insurance wise under BHPA liability cover. Hazen added registration will protect BHPA for any injury including Covid that may happen as a result of their volunteer role.
Andrea – BHPA cannot record medical history ie Vax or not without permissions and security of documentation in place
John , ? send a letter to all deliverers explaining the Covid situation and our insurance 

Sherene: Remember Newsletter is a great social link in these difficult times. 

Sarah will also chase up YMCA plans to include in the Newsletter

Sherene suggested a photo competition with a prize of some sort every 2-3 months with themes like Garden, Pets, Back to school, Easter etc. A general positive nod went around the room.Sherene has a new mum friend who works in social media who may be able to assist. 
 Sarah- School Update- Normal school return in the pipeline.. No big changes in senior staffing at the school. A couple of general teaching changes. Enrolment numbers are very pleasing with much improvement on 5 years ago.
Hazen – Request to Sherene for assistance with Facebook, Fire Awareness page. Sarah suggested that all the people involved in Newsletter and Facebook page form a “Social Media management “ group.

 Council changes and  project update.   Mick Hynes our council link for the Reserve project has been seconded to step up into another position to backfill due to resignations. Adrian the planning consultant who is working on getting a staged plan on paper has reassured us that the loss of Mick changes nothing in his work or the timeline involved. He still hopes to have a plan to work on and community/user groups to consult with by mid year. 
Phil via Brendan-- update on cricket and kids football in 2022. Good cricket player numbers with a continued boost from Sri Lankan community. 
Auskick is still going ahead in Term 2. BHCC is working with Redan football club and is hoping to have a under 9’s team this year.

 Round the table
Brendan : In Mid March it will be Wallaby Track Parkrun 50th event. As a sign of support  ? BHPA to have a small sausage sizzle ( approx. 100 snags) on a Saturday post run at about 9am. Brenda will organise, just need 1 more assistant for approx. 2 hrs.. 
John: BHCC will celebrate the clubs 75th year on 19-20 February. Update from Phil this has now been postponed for 6 months.

Remind all that Steve’s exercise classes are still on at the Uniting Church Hall .

John expressed extreme disappointment in the no response action from council on our request for guidelines for us to assist with or run events.

Bernie: Continued reporting of large potholes in Springs Rd.

             The new orange E Scooters are a nuisance littering footpaths etc. Also reported to 

             council
Meeting closed : 8:15pm
Next meeting :   Monday Feb 21st—7pm  via ZOOM 
